# HE UWSP FACILITY SERVICES NEWSLETTER

e would like to sincerely thank **Ken Kulick** for all of his contributions towards T.E.A.M. during his time with us. Ken will be resigning from T.E.A.M. this month. Thank you Ken!

We would also like to welcome a new member to the T.E.A.M. committee, **Ellen Winn-Golomski**. We are always looking for fresh ideas from new members and welcome Ellen's arrival.

As a member of the facility services staff... please consider joining T.E.A.M. in the future.

## ARE YOU READY FOR SOME...



Wear your favorite NFL apparel to work on **Friday - September 11th** to Kick Off the NFL Season! Even Chicago Bear fans... and Minnesota Viking fans... and Seattle Seahawk fans are welcome to support their favorite team. Get the season started right with T.E.A.M.!



Keep watching your office bulletin boards for information on upcoming T.E.A.M. events throughout the fall and winter,

like the 'Delicious Bake Sale' planned for October 14th, 2015... and the Ticket Raffle for entry into a very special 'Haunted House' this Fall... plus get your costume ready for this year's 'Halloween Costume Day' on October 30th!

SEPTEMBER, 2015



## TEAM MEMBERS: RON ADAMSKI, CINDY BUTTKE, ELLEN WINN-GOLOMSKI, DARCY LOOMIS, BOB MEDO



### FACILITY SERVICES ANNIVERSARIES

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING EMPLOYEES WHO ARE CELEBRATING AN ANNIVERSARY AT UWSP IN AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER

#### **RON MCKEE**

Electrician 25 years of service

#### JOHN FALKAVAGE

Academic Custodian 20 years of service

#### **PAUL HAMM**

Academic Custodian
15 years of service

#### **TINA KRAMER**

Business Manager 5 years of service



ever the first few weeks of the new semester, as new students begin their schooling at UWSP, they sometimes seem to have a hard time finding their way around the campus. That is often where our wonderful Facility

Services team really shines. We are often spoken of kindly because of our hospitality here in the Midwest and though it may seem like a small gesture to show a student the way to their first class of the new semester, it is at it's core what truly sets us apart from others. Thank you for all that you do for our students!



e are very excited to tell you all that the winner of the 2015 Student Photography Contest is **Abby Van Ess**. Her picture perfectly captures UWSP students doing what they love in a place we all love, Schmeeckle Reserve. Her photo will be blown up, framed, and displayed in the Maintenance and Materiel Building's main hallway forever. Thank you to everyone who entered; you all made our job very difficult. This Photography Contest will be an annual event, so we hope to have everyone enter again next year. Congratulations Abby!

## Did you know that September is National Chicken Month?



A man was driving along a freeway when he noticed a chicken running alongside his car. He was amazed to see the chicken keeping up with him, as he was doing 50 mph. He accelerated to 60, The chicken stayed right next to him. He sped up to 75 mph, and the chicken passed him. The man followed the chicken down a road and ended up at a farm. He got out of his car and saw that all the chickens had three legs. He asked the farmer, "What's up with these chickens?" The farmer said "Well, everybody likes chicken legs, so I bred a three-legged bird. I'm going to be a millionaire." The man asked him how they tasted. The farmer said, "Don't know, haven't caught one yet."

http://www.whydidthechickencrosstheroad.com

#### **DATELINE: September 17, 1908**

The first fatality involving powered flight occurred as a biplane piloted by **Orville Wright** fell from a height of 75 feet, killing **Lt. Thomas E. Selfridge**, his 26-year-old passenger. A crowd of nearly 2,000 spectators at Fort Myer, Virginia, observed the crash of the plane which was being tested for possible military use. Orville survived, but spent a month in the hospital and suffered from recurrent fractures in his hip.